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Division of Water and Waste Management

West Virginia Department Of Environmental Protection
601 57th Street

SE Charleston

WV 25304.

To Whom it may concern:

Attached are ROCKWOOL’s second quarter monitoring results for the RANS facility. There was no
discharge recorded for Outlet 001 as a combination of several circumstances. The forebay of the
Stormwater Management Pond was cleaned out so water in this area was conserved and pumped into the
Reuse Pond and utilized within the facility process. Similarly the valve on the outlet pipe is undergoing
repair so stored water from the main portion of the Stormwater Management Pond was also pumped into
the Reuse Pond and used within the facility process.

For Outlet 002 the sample indicated that the benchmark values for iron and aluminium were exceeded.
All other parameters were below benchmark values. While the facility is currently monitor only, RANS
reviewed the site conditions to assess potential sources. It appears that the results appears that the results
may potentially be related to land disturbance still undergoing stabilization within the drainage area and
the bio-retention area soil layer and planting still being completed. The disturbed areas were seeded and
mulched in June and germination and improvement in vegetated coverage of these areas is expected in
the third quarter.

Please contact Ryan Durrill at 1van durrillc rockwool com if you have any questions.

Singerely,

SHE® Manager
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